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Prescription Advantage Determination of Unsustainability

And Proposed Modifications

Prepared for the Review Commission
With the appropriation reduction announced for the Plan for Fiscal Year 2003 on January 30, 2003, pursuant to section 9C of Chapter 29, as amended by chapter 1 of the Acts of 2003, the Secretary of the Executive Office of Elder Affairs has determined that the program expenditures, pursuant to subsection (r) of section 39 of Chapter 19A, are now projected to exceed the amount appropriated for Prescription Advantage and therefore that the program is unsustainable. 

The following are the modifications to the terms of the Plan that are necessary to sustain the long-term viability and cost effectiveness of Prescription Advantage.  These proposed modifications to the terms of the Plan will take effect as of April 1, 2003. 

Members will receive notification of these modifications 30 days prior to implementation.  Elder Affairs will hold a public hearing on these proposed changes on February 21, 2002, at 9:30 a.m. at the Boston Public Library, Mezzanine Conference Room, 700 Boylston St., Boston to hear testimony on the following proposed modifications:

Co-Payments Increases
Co-payments for all members will be the same.  At retail for a 30 day supply, the co-payment will be $12 for generic, level 1 drugs; $30 for brand, level 2 drugs; and $50 for additional brand, level 3 drugs.  Though mail service (for a 90 day supply) the co-payment will be $24 for generic, level 1; $60 for brand, level 2; and $100 for additional brand, level 3.

Out-of Pocket Spending Limit Increase
All members annual out-of-pocket spending limit will be re-calculated.  Members who are single or married with only one spouse in the Plan will have a re-calculated spending limit of $2,000 or 10% of their gross annual household income, whichever is GREATER. Married members, with both spouses in the plan, will have a re-calculated combined spending limit of $3,000 or 10% of their gross annual household income, whichever is GREATER. Members who do not disclose their income will have an out-of-pocket spending limit of $6000. 


If members have already reached their original out-of-pocket spending limit by April 1, the re-calculation may result in their having to again pay co-payments when purchasing their prescription drugs. Once they reach their new out-of-pocket spending limit, Prescription Advantage will once again cover 100% of their costs through June 30, 2003.

Deductible Required for all Members
Members who do not currently pay monthly premiums or a quarterly deductible will be required to pay a quarterly deductible of $20. The deductible will be collected at the pharmacy or through the mail service. The quarterly deductible is an out-of-pocket expense, which counts towards each member’s annual out-of-pocket spending limit.

